To,

Department of Planning and Environment,

Re:
Forensic pathology and coroner’s court,
Lidcombe

Project number 7545

| as a resident of 19 Eucalyptus Street, Lidcombe, NSW, 2141 (Botanica) would like to raise my
concern in relation to proposed entry to the development of above site. | understand that the
proposed entry will be from Main Avenue. | along with many other resident are concerned about
this entry for the project. My concern are that currently main Avenue traffic is minimal as it used
only by local residents. There are children riding bikes and walking around as there is a park nearby.
Also there is multiple sclerosis centre within Botanica and many of its residents who are on their
wheel chair go around the state. At this stage they feel safe as traffic is minimal and only of local
residents. My and majority of residents fear is that with proposed entry the traffic load will increase
on Main Avenue and it will be unsafe for children and disable people on Main Avenue.

| would propose use of current entrance from Weeroona Road which is a wide street and most
traffic use this street.

| would appreciate if you can look in to this concern and consider changing the entrance from Main
Avenue to Weeroona Street for this project.

Waiting for your reply

Dr Adnan YOUNUS

19 Eucalyptus Street
Lidcombe, NSW, 2141
0425750699

Dared 22/07/2016



